
  
                                                                                              DATE APPROVED:   

 DRAFT MINUTES 
 
STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA                                  BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 
COUNTY OF HENDERSON                                                             AUGUST 13, 2009    
  
The Henderson County Board of Commissioners met for a special called meeting at 1:00 p.m. in front of 
the new Mills River Elementary School for a tour.   
 
Those present were:  Chairman Bill Moyer, Vice-Chairman Charlie Messer, Commissioner Larry Young 
and Commissioner Mark Williams.   
 
Also present were: County Manager Steve Wyatt, Henderson County PIO Intern Christy DeStefano, 
members of the Board of Public Education, representatives of the School System, and representatives of 
Moseley & Associates. 
 
Absent was Commissioner Chuck McGrady as he had a conflicting schedule. 
 
TOUR OF MILLS RIVER ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 
All those in attendance took a tour of the new LEED (Leadership in Energy and Environmental Design) 
school conducted by Mosley & Associates Bo Caldwell, Senior Director of Facilities; and Architect Jim 
Wilhide. 
 
No action was taken. 
 
Attest: 
 
 
 
              
Teresa L. Wilson, Clerk to the Board     William L. Moyer, Chairman 
 


